Vernham Dean Playing Fields Association

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:29TH SEPTEMBER 2020

	TIME OF MEETING
	:6:00 PM 

	venue of meeting
	: THE PAVILION

	present
	: RICHARD WINCH (RW)

	
	: WENDY NORTH (WN)

	
	: PAUL RAYMOND (PR) 

	
	: AMANDA TAYLOR (AT)

	Chaired by
	: JOHN HALE (JH)


	
	Update on repairs to play equipment, benches etc
JH advised that all play equipment had been repaired to meet RoSPA requirements with the exception of the ‘crazy daisy’ which still needs to be secured and re-painted. In addition the join between the hard ground and the ‘soft tarmac’ under the playframe needs attention.
Stuart Haigh has completed remediation of the benches and needs still to secure two to the concrete bases.

Update on works to be carried out on drainage mound
RW advised that the legal work to allow commencement of the installation of the school’s new teeatment plant and drainage mound is ongoing.
The work will require a trench to be dug across the car park to the south-west corner of the playing fields where the drainage mound will be situated. The work will last for up to 13 weeks in total, though disruption to the car park will not last for thius long. The car park will remain open during the course of the work, but capacity will be reduced due to the work itself and the creation of a contractor compound in the corner of the car park nearest the pavilion. HCC’s intention is to commence work in October.
RW will keep members advised of developments

Ideas for 2021 fund-raising events
Whilst no firm plans for any events can be made during the Covid crisis, JH suggested that it would be worthwhile to formulate some ideas for events sooner rather than later so that when the restrictions are lifted we are able to ‘hit the ground running’.
To this end he suggested that the PFA launch an appeal via the usual channels in January asking for interested people to form a PFA sub-committee which will workshop ideas for village events.

Planned works

The plan put forward at the July meeting to clear rubbish from the pavilion and containers will need to be put on hold until the drainage work is complete as there will be no access for a skip during this time.
It would make sense, therefore, for the decorating work for which John Gibbs has quoted to be delayed also until the rubbish clearance has been completed.

JH advised that the pavilion failed a recent electrical inspection on a number of counts, notably circuit breakers and emergency lighting. JH is awaiting a quote to have this work done, to be split between essential and advisory repairs.

RW confirmed that Stuart Haigh will inspect the balustrades on the verandah in order to identify what bits need to be replaced.

Play equipment upgrade

JH advised that he had reported to the Parish Council the situation as regards the haslf-pipe and the TT table.
In summary, it was agreed that usage of both pieces of equipment did not justify the cost of repairs which would run into 000’s, and therefore both items should be removed. TVBC have insisted that the half-pipe is their responsibility, and so they will be asked to remove it. However, before removal of any equipment takes place, the community will be forewarned of the PFA’s intentions and will be invited to comment.
It is intended that both items will be replaced by new adventure-type play equipment and possibly fitness equipment to be funded by the PC/PFA and via various grants. This will be explored in greater detail at the next PFA meeting.
Football hire

JH advised that whilst some interest had been shown by clubs needing a new pitch and facilities, no firm commitment had been made.
Two teams have been using the pitch for friendlies and it is hoped that this usage will be sustained during the season.

Ideas for ‘walking football’ and other sporting use of the facilities will be discussed by the events sub-committee

Finance

WN took the other members through the various bank accounts and their usage.
It was agreed that the number of accounts can be rationalised, to be discussed between JH, RW and WN and consideration would be given to adopting a more user-friendly accounting package.

Committee additions

It was agreed that no further permanent additions to the committee would be needed until the Covid crisis is over and events can be firmly planned
AOB

WN suggested that people wishing to use the outdoor space for commercial exercise and sporting programmes should be encouraged to make a donation rather than be subject to a set fee.
PR asked about the frequency of the dog waste bin which is regularly full. JH advised that it is scheduled to be emptied every Monday or Tuesday. On the subject of dogs, the members agreed that whilst people were still exercising dogs on the field contrary to the signs, there did not appear to be any evidence of foulin. The situation will be monitored.

RW advised that he had received no reply to his letter to Simon Tilling about fireworks, and it is therefore assumed that Simon’s departure from the area will mean that we will have nobody to safely run a firework event at cost. This is of course of no importance currently due to the ban on events.

WN remarked that the playing field facility should appear under ‘Amenities’ on the parish website. RW will arrange.

Next meeting

Tuesday November 24th at 6:00 in the pavilion.
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